DMC/DC/F.14/Comp.423/2/2007/




    19th November, 2007 
Dy. Secretary (Home)

Home (Police-II) Department, 

Govt. of NCT of Delhi, 

5th Level, C-Wing, 

Delhi Secretariat, 

I.P. Estate, 

New Delhi – 110002

Subject : Information of Medical Council of India regarding the allegation by Shri   

                Mehar Singh 

Sir,


With reference to your letter No. F.10/C-3/2007/HP-II/6782 dated 25.7.2007 on the subject noted above, this is to inform you that in spite of repeated efforts, service of notice calling upon the complainant Shri Mehar Singh to produce a medical certificate regarding the status of his eye (blindness) from an Ophthalmology Department of any Government Hospital, could not be effected.  The notices have returned unserved with remarks “Address not found”.  


In light of the same, the Delhi Medical Council cannot proceed further with this matter and the same stands closed.
Yours faithfully,

(Dr. Girish Tyagi)

Secretary
Copy to : Shri N.V. Nair, ACP/C&T, For Deputy Commissioner of Police, HDQRS, Delhi  -  

                with reference to letter No. 28448/C&T(AC-VI)PHQ dated 9.5.2007 – for information.
